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From: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M.  (COE)

Sent: Friday, September 25, 2015 3:14 PM

To: Sanchez, Rodzandra (COE)

Subject: FW: Mireya Carballosa, Florida Partners, LLC ( Lobbyist Training) INQ 15-221

INQ 15-221 Carballosa 

 

From: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE)  

Sent: Friday, September 25, 2015 3:13 PM 

To: 'mcarballosa@flapartners.com' 

Cc: Centorino, Joseph (COE); Perez, Martha D. (COE) 

Subject: Mireya Carballosa, Florida Partners, LLC ( Lobbyist Training) INQ 15-221 

 

Dear Ms. Carballosa: 

 

You have inquired whether a lobbyist whose registration has lapsed for a period of one year (he was registered in 

2013 but did not register in 2014) is required upon re-registration in 2015 to take the 4 hour lobbyist training or 

the 2 hour refresher course. Previously, the we have interpreted the lobbyist training ordinance of the County 

Ethics Code at Section 2-11.1(s)(2)(d) to permit lobbyists whose registration has lapsed for a period of less than 

two years, and who took the original 4 hours ethics course upon their initial registration, to take the two hour 

refresher course within 60 days of re-registering as a lobbyist.  See INQ 14-85 and INQ 15-210. 

 

Consequently, upon re-registration after a one year lapse the lobbyist will have to take the 2 hour refresher course 

within 60 days of re-registering.  

 

Please contact us if you have any further questions.  

 

Best regards,   

 

 

Gilma (Mimi) Diaz-Greco 
Staff Attorney 

 
Miami-Dade Commission on Ethics and Public Trust 
19 W. Flagler Street,  Suite 820 
Miami, FL 33130 
Tel: (305) 579-2594 
Fax: (305) 579-0273 
gdiazgr@miamidade.gov 

www.facebook.com/MiamiDadeEthics 

 
Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail messages are covered under such 
laws and thus subject to disclosure. 

 


